[image: ]PLANNING BOARD 
ANN COLLIER 
JACQUELYN LEWIS
WAYNE SEARS
DENNIS EVANS
ROSS STRICKLAND
EDDIE THOMAS 
WALTER HARPER



BRENDA BROWN, MAYOR
RANDY LANSING, TOWN MANAGER

TOWN COUNCIL
LARRY D. TAYLOR
KATE C. BURNS
XAVIEN HARRISON
BILL LUMPP









MINUTES OF THE NASHVILLE PLANNING BOARD
TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 27, 2024


Members Present: Jacquelyn Lewis, Wayne Sears, Dennis Evans, Walte Harper, and Eddie Thomas

Members Absent: Ann Collier & Ross Strickland

Staff Present: Shawn Lucas, Planning & Development Director

Others Present: Nancy West-Brake (Nashville Graphic)

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL:  6:04 pm
[bookmark: _Hlk153971084]The Nashville Planning Board held its monthly meeting on Tuesday, February 27, 2024, in the Town Council Chambers at 114 W. Church Street at approximately 6:04PM.  Chair Wayne Sears recognized a quorum and called the meeting to order.

2. MINUTES OF THE PRECEDING MEETING: January 30, 2024, 
The minutes of the preceding meeting listed above were reviewed. The minutes were motioned to be approved by Vice Chairwoman Jacquelyn Lewis and seconded by Board Member Dennis Evans; there was no further discussion; the motion unanimously passed 3-0. 

3. INSTALLATION OF NEW MEMBER
Planning Director Shawn Lucas invited Mr. Walter Harper to be sworn in as the newly appointed Town of Nashville Planning Board member. Mr.  Harper will be fulfilling the unexpired term of Councilman Lumpp. 


4. RZ2024-01 602 BREEDLOVE 180FT (ETJ)
The Town of Nashville held a public hearing to discuss the matter of the rezoning request by Red Oaks Farms Development, LLC, for the property of 602 Breedlove. Chairman Wayne Sears asked the Planning Staff to review the materials for the benefit of the board. After the Staff report was given, Chairman Sears opened up the public comment section of the meeting for the general audience. With no one in attendance and no one signed up to state claims for or against the rezoning request, he closed the public hearing session of the meeting and asked for staff recommendations for the request. 

Planning Director Shawn Lucas reported his staff report for approval of the rezoning request since the request is consistent with all applicable plans, the Town of Nashville Zoning Ordinance, Future Land Use Plan, and Comprehensive Plan on file with the Town of Nashville. He also informed Board that the request is contingent on the land use in existence now for the future subdivision, and this would not disturb the harmony of the land use and make a detrimental impact on the existing neighborhoods.
After deliberation amongst the board, a motion was made by Board member Eddie Thomas to accept the staff recommendations in favor of approval of the rezoning request. Vice Chairwoman Jacquelyn Lewis seconded the motion, and the motion passed unanimously, 4-0, with a yea vote from Board members Eddie Thomas, Dennis Evans, Watler Harper, Vice Chairwoman Jacqueline Lewis, and Chairman Wayne Sears.

The board statement of consistency stated that the applied use was consistent with the surrounding use and would not be detrimental to existing neighborhoods. Planning Director Lucas announced that this consistency statement would be presented to the Town of Nashville Town Council at their meeting on March 05, 2024.

5. ANNOUNCEMENT OF NEXT MEETING:  March 26, 2024, at 6pm
Mr. Lucas informed the board that the next meeting will be held on March 26, 2024, pending if any items come in. An announcement was made to benefit the Board of Adjustment members that they will meet on March 26, 2024, at 6 pm.

6. ADJOURNMENT
Board Member Dennis Evans motioned to adjourn. Board Member Walter Harper seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously; 4-0. The meeting adjourned at approximately 6:15pm.



_____________________________		_______________________________
Chairman, Wayne Sears				Secretary, Shawn Luas 
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